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April 5, 2024 
 
BCBCBTU 
#207 – 88 Tenth Street 
New Westminster, BC V3M 6H8 
Attn: Geoff Higginson 

By E-Mail 

Re:  Fraser Valley Highway 1 Corridor Improvement Program – Addition of Phase 3B Early Works 
Scope 

 
Dear Geoff, 

In accordance with Article 101(l) of the Fraser Valley Highway 1 Corridor Improvement Program PLA, I 
am writing to provide the Bargaining Council with notice to add a new component of the Corridor 
Improvement Program to the PLA. Specifically, the early works for Phase 3B described below are added 
to Article 101(l).    

 Phase 3B Advance Works specifically: 
 
(1) Median Soil Removal 

• Site is located in the median of Hwy 1 star�ng immediately east of the Peardonville Road 
Underpass and ending approximately 1.5 km west of the McCallum Road Underpass;  

• Removal of approximately 60,000 m3 of material (organic stripping and type D 
excava�on); and 

• Median grading and revegeta�on seeding 
 

(2) King Road Re-alignment 
• Re-align a sec�on of King Road (municipal road in MoTI r/w) to make room for future 

Highway 1 widening. Work includes, but is not limited to, watermain, sanitary sewer, 
and storm sewer installa�on to municipal standards, retaining walls, milling, curb and 
sidewalk installa�on, paving, signage, pavement markings, and landscaping. 

 
For easy reference please see the images on the next page. 

Please let me know if you have any questions with the addition of this scope. 

Sincerely 

 
Paul Strangway 
Senior Director, Labour Relations 
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